
SALFORD & TRAFFORD AGM LOC MINUTES 25th MAY 2016 HELD AT THE MARRIOTT HOTEL, WORSLEY
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Steve Kirkham, Secretary
Alicia Marshall, Robert Glass, Sohail Hakim, Craig Wilkinson, Ian Clyne and Clare Haggerty
ATTENDANCE
Rachel Addison, Rupesh Bagdai, Robert Brown, Nigel Burgess, Zahida Chauhary, Stephen Epstein, Lindsey Flynn, Sarah Hardy, Anthony Josephson, Steve Kirkham, Kevin Liu, Aqeel Mahmood, John Maloney, Asif Masood, Mike Mellor, Alan Miller, Imran Mohamed, Mohsin Mohamed, Sally Morrison, Kishor Patel, Michael Prais,  Martin Saunders, Iain Shepherd, Paul Showman, David Smith, Margaret Smith, Stephen Spielmann, Claire Thomas-Carter, Bob Thomas-Carter, Catherine Turnham, Nick Wallwork and Ian Wallwork
MINUTES OF 2015 AGM & MATTERS ARISING FROM 2015 AGM MINUTES
The Minutes were recorded as correct and a true record; all agreed; proposed by Ian Wallwork and seconded by Stephen Epstein; there were no matters arising from the minutes.

TREASURERS REPORT and LOC Levy – Martin Saunders

Martin circulated a copy of the accounts – year ending 31st March 2016.  

Income






Expenditure

Statutory Levy   
               20,928.75


AGM



1,310.20

Deposit A/C interest
   259.93



NOC



1,068.50







PCT Meeting attendance

4,161.58







GMLOC


                2,200.00







LOCSU 



9,600.00







Sundries



1,382.40







Excess income          
                1,466.00



21,188.68






21,188.68
Balance Sheet

2015 current account
1,538.33



2016 current account
7,744.95
2015 deposit account
47,656.00


2016 deposit account
42,915.38
Excess income

1,466.00



50,660.33





50,660.33
Robert gave thanks to Kishor Patel for auditing the accounts.  Martin gave a brief summary of the accounts and advised that the Statutory Levy is currently set at 0.8%, 0.4% LOC and 0.4% LOCSU; following the LOCSU Break through Strategy update given by Rupesh Bagdai the committee discussed in detail the proposed levy increase; it was unanimously agreed to increase the levy to 1%, 0.5% LOC and 0.5% LOCSU.  The accounts were agreed; proposed by Martin Saunders seconded by Rachel Addison. 

GUEST SPEAKER 

SECTRETARY’S REPORT – Steve Kirkham

Steve Kirkham gave a brief report on his activities during the past year; Steve fields all enquiries and communicates with all contractors, performers and other professional bodies on various matters.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT – Robert Brown, Chairman 
Robert gave a brief update on activities he carried out in the past year, the year started quite slowly due to the transition for PCT to CCG’s.  Robert has been working closely with LOCSU; Hayley Rowbotham; LOCSU Lead for Salford and Trafford.   Dharmesh Patel has moved from his role as the local LOCSU representative and is now more heavily involved in more strategic working as Chair of the LEHN which looks at all eye care within the NHS both primary and secondary care.  
Robert attended the National Optical Conference (NOC) which is the conference for Local Optical Committees (LOCs), optometrists, opticians and optometric advisors. It is organised by AOP, on behalf of LOCSU and the Optical Confederation, the event provides an unrivalled opportunity to find out the latest news about enhanced eye services and to share knowledge and network with colleagues from around the country.

Locally in terms of commissioned enhanced services we have had a mixed success in Salford and Trafford.  

Salford CCG commissioned a local ophthalmology service, at considerable expense, in local Gateway Health Centres, provided by a private group for ophthalmologists who trade as “The Practice”.  This service was commissioned using a block contract for them to provide fast access comprehensive ophthalmology services with all patients being seen in clinic within a very short period of time. 
The type of services that they offer is basically Dry Eye, Red Eye, Glaucoma, AMD, and Diabetic Retinopathy.   They are not equipped to deal with any condition which may need surgical intervention and are vastly underperforming.
Robert challenged them with regards to the following services:

Diabetic Retinopathy management as the service that they were offering wasn’t in accordance with any of the pathways recommended by the National Diabetic Eye Screening Programme; this was immediately removed from their list. 

AMD and in terms of levels of equipment, RB couldn’t understand how they could safely give best advice and treatment to patients without the use of OCT’s.
They are offering MECS service; which is a fragmented service.
Salford CCG are about to re-procure; move forward with services; by devising an Ophthalmology service to develop an eye care strategy.

All existing contracts for current services have been rolled over.  

Trafford CCG has rolled over the two currently commissioned contracts which are cataract scheme and IOP 2nd measurements.  They have asked RB to consider offering advice to the CCG on how to develop clinical services. Interested in develop AMD service.

Confederation of Greater Manchester LOC’s

The confederation has met on a quarterly basis, each meeting looking at contractual issues and looking how best to try to achieve consistency across GM.  Trevor Warburton has stepped down as Chair of Stockport LOC, but as a group the confederation thought it would be best if Trevor continue as the co-opted Chair due to his level of expertise in optometric political matters with AOP.  
Robert advised that the Falls Event which took place in September last year was very successful.

Moving forward provisionally maybe a date to put into your diaries; 8th June 2015, Robert advised he has been involved with LOCSU on behalf of the confederation along with Trevor Warburton, Julia Maiden Chair of Ashton, Leigh and Wigan LOC in dealing with the Area Team in looking at Post Payment Verification.   MIAA (Merseyside Internal Audit Authority) who are working with a firm of solicitors from the North East looking at the accuracy of NHS GOS Claims.  We recommended that they didn’t use MIAA and worked with ourselves to agree the best approach.  
MIAA are working with Legal firm Ward Hadaway. RB involved in negotiations the Area Team gave some assurances that they would not take the heavy handed approach.  Subsequently the senior finance people at NHS England board decided to continue with MIAA but not use the heavy handed solicitors.
They are looking at out liners of GOC Claims, early re-tests and over 70’s.  Robert strongly advised that record keeping is essential and must justify all clinical decisions.
RB advised that you can request individual practice information in writing via e-mail to AGM.optometry-pharmacy@nhs.net 
Action: RB will forward information and guidance from Trevor and Harvey for information.

OCT Scheme finished in June; due to monies. A Conference was held in June with regards to looking at redesigning AMD services; RB attending a conference in London for a joint NHS and Novartis on 1st July to move this forward; look at local and national funding.
RB has approached Simon Kelly to carry out an audit on the OCT Scheme.

Contracts have been issued to Trafford contractors with regards to enhanced services; RB advised that is was agreed with the CCG’s that we wouldn’t have the full NHS contract with all IG systems. Standard NHS contract has been written for a Trust; and used for all optoms; the IG Level 2 is a significant undertaking requiring rather more work than did complying with your GOS contract through QiO.  RB suggested to them that they take the LOCSU company model and have one single contract with LOCSU.  RB recommended to hold on to the contracts do not send back as Robert is awaiting further advise.
Diabetic Screening Update

Last October NHS England announced that they were going to put Diabetic Screening Services out to tender.  At the moment the whole re-procurement for DRS has been postponed, however NHS England has suggested that they want to re-negotiate fees for 2016/17.  RB will keep you informed 
Update on GM LOC negotiations with CCGs regarding Enhanced Services

RB advised one of the prerequisite for each of the LOCSU schemes is to pass the WOPEC module for each of the different enhanced services; all online training.  Please contact salford.traffordloc@hotmail.com for the access codes and guidance, please state which service codes you require.  

Appointment of Auditors 2016/17
Robert Brown would like to appoint Kishor Patel as Auditor for the LOC; Robert proposed and Steve Kirkham seconded the appointment. 
Appointment of Returning Officers

The following committee members wish to be reappointed as returning officers of the committee
Robert Brown
- Chair


Nigel Burgess – Vice Chair

Steve Kirkham– Secretary

Martin Saunders – Treasurer

Alicia Marshall


Mike Mellor

Alan Miller



Kishor Patel



Clare Haggerty

Paul Showman


Margaret Smith


Ian Wallwork

Craig Wilkinson


Stuart Totten and Robert Glass resigned from the committee; it was proposed to co-opt Kevin Liu and Nick Wallwork to the committee to fill the committee vacancies; this was unanimously agreed by all present at the meeting.

The following members were not in attendance and did not send apologies; Sohail Hakimm, Aqeel Mahmood and Una Martin, therefore were not re-elected.
Guest Speaker – Hayley Rowbotham LOCSU Lead

Robert introduced Hayley Rowbotham, the new LOCSU Lead for Salford & Trafford LOC; Hayley has taken over from Dharmesh Patel.
Hayley Rowbotham, LOCSU Optical Lead delivered a presentation on the LOC Company, NHS Standard Contracts and requirements for subcontractors.  Hayley explained that LOC Companies are contracting vehicles that enable LOC’s to bid to provide NHS community eye health services; LOC Companies are a not for profit organisations. Hayley spoke briefly around GOS reclaims.  Lindsey will circulate her presentation as a separate attachment.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Ian Wallwork would like to request help as there is an urgent need for Optometrists to volunteer at the Manchester clinic for homeless people. They rely on volunteers to run the clinics for homeless people. Quite recently, the volunteer numbers have fallen off.

Volunteering in the clinic is very rewarding. You will enjoy being part of a team which delivers a practical and important service for homeless people. You will see the result of your work on the faces of your patients - receiving new glasses is often a really significant step in putting their life back together again after being homeless.

They are only able to obtain funding from the NHS for less than half of our homeless patients. Nevertheless, we provide all patients with glasses free of charge. They make up the difference through gifts in kind, through charitable donations and by the efforts of dedicated volunteers.

The clinic runs at Cornerstone Day Centre, Manchester; Mondays 10.30am-3.00pm (but if you can do another day, they may be able to re-arrange)
Please contact Ian Wallwork ian@wallworkopticians.com or salford.traffordloc@hotmail.com if you require further information.

CLOSING REMARKS

Robert thanked everyone for attending and closed the Meeting at 9.45pm.
